EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING March 9, 2022

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 9, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. Members in attendance are indicated in **BOLD**:

Sandra Snyder, Chairman Dan Flynn, Vice Chairman Erich Meyer Scott Sanders Walter Wuicik

Others present were:

Mark Gordon, Zoning Officer
Eunice Alexander, Goshen Tree Tenders (by phone)

Call to Order

Sandy called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Sandy led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember our first responders, troops, and medical staffs.

Minutes

The minutes of the February 9, 2022 meeting were approved.

Chairman's Report

- 1. Sandy was thinking of Mark Miller and his family. She sent a card from the Conservancy Roard
- 2. Sandy encouraged Board members to attend the SAC Expo on April 24, 2022.
- 3. She led a discussion of the need to repair the Township's two LED signs. She will send a letter to the BOS from the CB asking that they be repaired.

Old Business

1. Keep East Goshen Beautiful Day - This will be held on Saturday April 23, 2022. Walter will send out a notice on March 23rd and Sandy will send Susan an email to put on the website.

New Business

- 1. Weeds, Inc. Mark commented about the Weeds invoice and Broan's proposal for 2022. Mark spoke with him about Supplee Valley. Brian provided a separate invoice for Reservoir Road/Supplee Valley for \$450.00. Walter made a motion to approve Weeds Inc. to do the Supplee Valley area not to exceed \$500.00. Erich seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
- 2. Bee Hives Placement in Supplee Valley Open Space Sandy reviewed Jason's memo regarding the Supplee Valley Open Space. This 26.1 acre township open space is off Reservoir Road near E. Strasburg Road. It is passive park space with a creek and grass path. There is parking for 4-5 cars, but most of the usage is from the connected neighborhoods.

CB 3-9-22 final 1

Dan feels there is a benefit to this but if there is a problem with a neighbor, Carmen has to understand he may have to remove the hives.

- <u>3. Newsletter Article</u>– Sandy will add this item to the agenda. It needs to be submitted by next week. Mark made some suggestions. Sandy will write the article.
- <u>4. Arbor Day</u> This is the same day as the KEGBD so it was decided to plant a tree in Clymers Woods later that day. Eunice suggested a Black Gum tree.

Subdivision/Land Development Review

Liaison Reports

<u>Board of Supervisors –</u> Erich mentioned that the BOS went hybrid last week so people can dial in for the meeting. It went well.

Correspondence

None

Any Other Matter

- <u>1. Blue Bird Boxes</u> Dan reported that he cleaned the blue bird boxes. He has seen two blue birds so far. Mark mentioned that he saw five. Sandy thanked Dan for doing this.
- <u>2. Willistown Conservancy</u> Dan has been in touch with Kate. He wants to walk Ashbridge with one of the contacts there.
- <u>3. Fall Planting</u> Mark suggested that the Board members walk the area to see what needs to be done. They decided to do this on April 23 after KEGBD.
- <u>4. Milltown Dam</u> Mark commented that this will be on the BOS agenda. Mark Miller provided an email listing the process and timeframe for completion.

Public Comment

None

Adjournment

There being no further business, Walter moved to adjourn the meeting. Dan seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday April 13, 2022 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

CB 3-9-22 final 2